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1. SUMMARY 
 
1.1 This report informs the Committee of their work programme for 2008/2009, and the 

beginning of 2009/2010, shown in appendix 1. 
 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 The report be noted; and 
 
2.2 Any amendments suggested at the meeting, be made accordingly. 
 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 The work programme needed to be updated at each meeting to reflect the work 

load of the Committee. 
 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED 
 
4.1 There are no alternative options.  
 
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 
5.1 All work for the Committee has to be carried out within existing resources. 
 
6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 The work carried out by the Committee helps the Council to improve in line with its 

priority to manage services openly efficiently and effectively.  
 
7. BACKGROUND 
 
7.1 At the Committees’ meeting on 2 December 2008, it was agreed that in addition to 

standard items on the agenda, the Committee would receive the following reports 
in February 2009: 

 
• Housing Rent Arrears (Councillor Mrs Grainger invited to attend as Housing 

Portfolio Holder) 
• Executive decisions 
• Forward Plan (now a standard item on the agenda) 
• Scrutiny of Flooding, CCTV and Engaging Young People 
• Amended scope for the scrutiny of the Royal Spa Centre 

 
7.2 Engaging Young People Task and Finish Group – The final report will now be 

submitted to the March 2009 meeting, as the Group have scheduled in a further 
meeting on 27 January 2009 to conclude their work. 

 
7.4 CCTV Task and Finish Group – The Group have now concluded their scrutiny of 

CCTV and the draft report is a separate item on this agenda. 
 
7.6 Tree and Woodland Task and Finish Group – The Group were due to have their first 

meeting on 21 January 2009.  However this meeting had to be postponed and will 
be held shortly. 



 

 

 
7.7 Royal Spa Centre Task and Finish Group – The Group had their first meeting on 5 

January 2009 and the amended scope is a separate item on this agenda.  
Councillor Coker was appointed as Chairman and the second meeting is scheduled 
for 5 February 2009, where the Group will be considering some background 
information and having a tour of the Royal Spa Centre. 

 
7.6 At each meeting, the Committee will consider their work programme and make 

amendments where necessary, and also make comments on specific Executive 
items, where notice has been given by 9am on the day of the Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee meeting.  The Committee will also receive a report detailing the 
response from the Executive, on the comments the Committee made on the 
Executive agenda in the previous cycle. 

 
7.7 On a quarterly basis, the Committee will receive performance reports and had 

previously received the Forward Plan on this basis too.  However, to ensure the 
Forward Plan is used effectively to allow the Committee to become involved in the 
Executive decisions to be taken, this is now a standard item on each agenda. 

 
7.8 For information, at each meeting of the Executive, there will be a report on their 

agenda detailing the work of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Audit 
and Resources Scrutiny Committee. 

 
7.9 It has also been highlighted at the December meeting of the Audit & Resources 

Scrutiny Committee, that a scope and membership was agreed for the scrutiny of 
Expenditure on Tourism. 

 
7.10 Whilst Audit & Resources have a responsibility with regard to financial and 

budgetary matters, the responsibility for tourism (including any financial aspects) 
falls within the remit of the Overview & Scrutiny Committee. Therefore this review 
should be lead by the Overview & Scrutiny Committee. However it is also noted that 
the Audit & Resources Scrutiny Committee raised this issue as a concern and this 
then falls within their remit. 

 
7.11 Therefore on balance, it was felt that the Audit & Resources Scrutiny Committee 

should take responsibility for this but that the final report also goes to the Overview 
& Scrutiny Committee for information.  

 
7.12 This has raised an important point about t he overlap of issues.  It was recognised 

that any scrutiny review, where it is anticipated that there would be a significant 
financial considerations, Audit & Resources Scrutiny Committee should have at 
least a member participating, who could provide the Committees’ perspective along 
with keeping the Audit & Resources Scrutiny Committee informed of progress. 

 
7.13 This area of roles and responsibility of the two scrutiny committees is one that 

needs to be carefully considered when the scrutiny function is reviewed.  This would 
reduce any potential overlaps and ensure where there is an overlap, clear 
guidelines are in place to provide guidance for both members and officers on what 
approach should be taken. 

 


